
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire
Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, September 10th, 2013
Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President),John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past
President), Antony Donovan (Treasurer), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr.
Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Dave Estey (Autocross Chair), Drew Young (Hillclimb
Chair), George Young, Gary Brundrett, Terry Murphy III, Donna Stevens.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:03pm.

Minutes: From August 13th, Some changes to be made.  Motion to accept made by John Stevens,
seconded by Charlie Parsons.

Membership Report: There are 222 members (206 regular and 16 life)

Treasurers Report: Made by Antony Donovan.  PNLs for August are unavailable at this time.  Also
discussed finances. Motion to accept made by John Stevens and seconded by Drew Young.

Publicity Report: Made by Dave Estey. FT-86 Club event brought in a lot more attention and facebook
is still increasing in traffic.

Sponsorship Report: Previously discussed sponsorship packages will be put together within the next
6-8 weeks. 

Autocross Report: Made by Dave Estey.  
• Event #6: 56 Attendees w/ 8 runs each averaging 36 seconds each.  The event overall went well.
• Event #7: 77 had registered 70 participated 45-46 seconds per run.  Weather was decent and

worker volunteers stepped to help if needed.  From now on “NO SHOW” workers will
definitely have a “DNF” for the day.

• School #2: Went well w/ roughly 20+ attendees and a lot of new faces.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young. 27 entries online with a possible 10 more entries offline.
Weather projected to be decent.  Equipment is all ready to go and workers are more than welcome.

Old Business:
• MWHC: Safety and Roll cage Rules have now been updated and should be posted soon.
• Awards Banquet: Loudon Country Club will be unfortunately closing their doors for the winter

due to a lack of pre-scheduled winter events.  We will be looking for a new venue.  The Yankee
swap should be car related.



New Business:
• Three hundred dollars was a decided value for a donation to the Dana Farber Cancer Center in

memory of Louie.  Motion to accept made by Drew Young and seconded by Dave Estey.
• Unofficial non-sanctioned two and four wheel cruise to happen sometime in October open to

motorcycles and cars/trucks. 

Meeting: Brought to a close at 7:55pm. Moved by John Stevens and seconded by Terry Murphy III.


